
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Trumpy Yacht “Freedom” out of Newport, RI  

Spotted at Melbourne Harbor Marina  (Page 12) 

United States Power Squadrons® 
Come for the Boating Education...Stay for the Friends SM 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron 

East Central Florida—D23 

 

DRAGON TALES 

IN THIS ISSUE 

 Volume 63; Number 2     www.bananariversps.org                                      February 2018 

 

 

 UPCOMING EVENTS………………..………….…       2 

 UPCOMING COURSES………………..………….        3 

 BRIDGE REPORTS………..……………………….       4-7 

 VHF RADIO TRAINING……...………….…….….        8 

 FEB GENERAL MEETING…………..………...….         9 

 SAMSONS ISLAND INVITE…..………..…….......      10 

 2017 MERIT MARKS…………..……………….…...      11 

 TRUMPY BOAT “FREEDOM”…………………….     12 

 CHAPLAIN’S REPORT/DEC B-DAY…….…….…     13 

 

   

   BIMINI CRUISE………………………………......     14   

   USPS ANNUAL MTG……………..…………….    15-17 

   NEWS FROM NATIONAL……………………..     18 

   D23 GALAXY NEWSLETTER………….……..     19 

   D23 SPRING CONFERENCE……………….….    20-21 

   BRIDGE AND CONTACT INFO.…….…...…...     23  

   NEWSLETTER SUPPORTERS……………..…..    24-25 

   CALENDAR …………………………………….....     26 

IN THIS ISSUE 



 

            
DRAGON TALES       February 2017 Page 2 

 

 

BANANA RIVER SAIL & POWER SQUADRON ACTIVITIES  

YOU DO NOT WANT TO MISS 

 

 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 

Monday, January 15, 2018 

Social  1830 (6:30 pm)      Meeting 1915 (7:15 pm) 

BEEF ‘O’ BRADY’S 

3030 Lake Washington Rd, Melbourne 32935 

Speaker:  Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

                  Topic:  Planning and Mis-planning a  

Multi-week Cruise  

 

VHF RADIO TRAINING 

Sat Feb 10 

3:00 to ? 

1306A Miller St, Palm Bay 
 

See Page 8 for more Info 

SAMSONS ISLAND 

OPEN HOUSE 

Saturday Feb 17, 2018 

0900 to 1400 

Meet at Satellite Beach Fire Dept 
 

See Page 10 for more Info 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE COMMANDER:  Cdr Shari Marshall, AP 

     Report on January Activities 

I had the honor of representing the BRSPS at the D23 Winter Council  

Meeting on January 13 in Daytona Beach.   
 

Items discussed/ratified:   

 USPS educational materials are copyrighted and if anyone adds slides, graphs, pictures, 

etc, the USPS logo/branding must be removed from that page. 

 Seamanship will be renamed to “Boat Handling.”  The seminar has been rewritten as 

six two-hour classes with an exam at the end of each.  It will be available in e-book 

and hard formats 

 The Digital Media Library is available to download training videos at 

www.uspsdml.org. 

 A Spanish ABC3 is now available. 

 Piloting is being rewritten and organized as stand-alone segments each with its own 

exam.  The new course will be named “Marine Navigation.” 

 D23 Spring Conference will be March 23-25.  See Pages 20-21 for registration. 

 The 2018 D23 budget will be the same as the 2017 budget. 

 D23 will use “Free Conference Call “ (FCC) in lieu of GoToMeeting for virtual calls. 

 With the dissolution of the Titusville SPS effective March 31, the D23 banner will be    

modified to reflect the squadron change. 

 
I also had the pleasure of administering the USPS Pledge to new member, Robert Abend 

at the January General Membership Meeting on January 15.  Welcome, Bob! 

 



 

Ernst Hofmann 
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FROM THE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT BY ASEO P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN      

P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN 
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Remember, we do not just offer boating education –  

   we provide superior boating education! 

 

Check our website www.bananariversps.org for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayday 
 

The distress call for voice radio, for vessels and people in serious trouble at sea. The term 

was made official by an international telecommunications conference in 1948, and is an 

anglicizing of the French "m'aidez," (help me).stumpy man. From Dictionary.com (Everything 

After Z)  

A new year has started and for 2018 we have these courses as “firm”  

on the schedule: 

ABC3 March 17 covering the traditional material with the  

on-the-water session 

 Jr Basic Boating April 2 through April 4. 

 Instructor Development First of approximately five classes  

          starts on Wednesday, February 21.Instruction is one activity that  

          always can use new talent. Please consider taking this course. 

Instructor Recertification Notices went out to all instructors whose  

certification has expired or will soon. Class will be held on Saturday, February 24  

at 9:00 AM and will last for 2-3 hours. 

 Advanced Piloting is still in the planning stage with a tentative starting date in  

         early April. 

 

Any other courses will be scheduled according to your interest - take advantage of our  

COURSES ON DEMAND option. The minimum class size is five. Our courses are 

open not just for members; feel free to recruit friends to further their boating education. 

You can find the complete list of courses, a total of thirteen, at www.bananariversps.org . 

http://www.bananariversps.org
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FROM THE SQUADRON  SECRETARY:     Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P     

 

 
 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BANANA RIVER SAIL AND POWER  

SQUADRON MEETING MINUTES:  

DATE: January 16, 2018 

LOCATION: Beef ‘O’ Brady’s, Melbourne, FL 

  

Attending 

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP; Lt/C Gail Wall, P; P/D/

Lt/C David Hixenbaugh, SN; P/D/Lt/C Ernst  

Hofmann, JN; Lt/C John Pechar, P; Lt/C   

Stephanie Murphy, P; P/C James Merker, AP; Lt 

Harvey Inventasch, SN 

Absent  

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN; P/C Edmund LeCun, 

JN.  

 

Members Attending:  25 

Visitors: 

Cocoa Beach Power Squadron Members: 2 

Boat Parade Winners and Guests: 12 

  

The meeting was called to order at 1905 by Cdr 

Shari Marshall.  Pledge and blessing was led by P/

D/Lt/C David Hixenbaugh, SN.   

 
Cdr Marshall awarded prizes to the winners of 

the BRSPS-sponsored 2017 Christmas Boat   

Parade Best Decorated Boat winners: 

 
Power Boat over 30’:  

“Double C’s” by Chris and Christy Farrar 

Power Boat under 30’:  TIE 

“Christmas Train” by Gene and Megan Cochran 

“Special Liberty” by Jeff Ball and Kathy Harris 

Sail Boat: None awarded. 

 

Prizes included a BRSPS Certificate of Achieve-

ment, an individual membership in the Squadron 
(if desired), and a check for $150.00. 

 
Side note:  No prize was awarded in the Sail Boat 

category as the judges were not able to identify reg-

istered boats.  The required boat numbers were not 

visible nor did the boats answer hails over the radio.   

 

 

The monthly program was  

presented by member J. Tinker  

Murphy, Topic: Networking  

Marine Electronics. Introduction  

of the speaker was performed by 

 P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN. 

 

Commander’s Report: 

Cdr Marshalll administered the new member 

pledge to Robert Abend, who joined the   

Squadron in November 2017. 

 

The 2018 Member Roster is being prepared and 

will be available in February. 

 
Cdr Marshall will be attending the Change of 

Watch for the Cocoa Beach SPS on February 

10th. 

 

Cdr Marshall and Gail Wall attended the D23 

Winder Council Meeting.  The new motto of 

“America’s Boating Club” was discussed and   

received a positive response.  The Titusville SPS 

has dissolved and members have transferred to 

the Cocoa Beach SPS.  The District is looking 

for nominations for District Treasurer and   

District Secretary.  If interested, contact Cdr 

Marshall. 

 
USPS Annual Meeting is being held Feb 18-25 in 

Orlando.  Try to attend.  The information is on 

the website and in Dragon Tales.  Cdr Marshall 

will be attending Thursday and Friday if anyone 

would like to car pool. 

 

D23 Spring Conference will be held in Daytona 

Beach on March 23-25.  BRSPS member Lucy 

Hixenbaugh is Chair of this conference.  It will 

be held at the Holiday Inn LPGA.  Registration is 

open.  We are looking for door prizes and gifts. 
  

Admin Officer Report:   

Lt/C Gail Wall reviewed upcoming events with 

the members:  VHF Radio Etiquette on February 

10th at 3pm (location to be determined),       
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Gene Cochran and “crew” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             Jeff Ball and Kathy Harris                                              Chris and Christy Farrar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary’s Report Continued 

 

Samsons Island Open House on February 17th 

along with Cocoa Beach SPS, MOB, D23 Picnic 

in Titusville, and the Annual Flare-up.  An Events 

calendar is being developed. 

  

Ed Department Report:  

P/D/LtC Ernst Hofmann announced upcoming 

classes: ABC3 Class on March 17th Saturday all 

day plus the on-the-water session, Jr Basic  

Boating class on April 2nd thru 4th at the Satellite  

Beach Recreation Center, and a planned       
Advanced Piloting course which will run for 10 to 
12 weeks.   
  

Secretary’s Report: 

Lt/C Stephanie Murphy reported that Cdr   

Marshall will lead an Operations Training class 

on January 22nd at 6:30pm at member Wally 

Jones’ home.  Nine members will be attending.      
  

Membership remains at 68, plus 2 associate 

members.  Two members are scheduled to   

renew in January and three in February. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

Treasurer P/D/Lt/C David Hixenbaugh stated 

that account balances were reviewed and are in 

order.   

  

The meeting was adjourned at 2022.   

 

Next General meeting will be held on February 

19, 2018 at Beef ‘O’ Brady’s at 3030 Lake   

Washington Rd., Melbourne.  Next Executive 

Committee meeting will be held on February 13, 

2018 at BAAB. 

 

Submitted by Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

BRSPS Secretary 

January 21, 2018 
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Afraid of using your radio? 

Confused on the sequence of the call? 

Come at 3:00 pm on Feb 10 to Gail’s home:  1306A Miller St, Palm Bay. 

 

 

This does NOT replace formal radio training but is meant as an easy learning experience 

with no pressure in a semi-social environment. 

 

Interested?  Email gail.brsps@gmail.com  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come try your hand at this "Hands On" basic radio etiquette practicum.  Many 
people are plain afraid of speaking over the radio.  What buttons do I press? 
What's the format of the hailing?   Will I sound inexperienced?   

Come out and use "walkie-talkies" in a non-intimidating friendly environment and 
talk thru various scenarios, for example, calling up the Harbormaster, the Coast 
Guard, and social calling.  Learn when to use Ch 16 and when NOT to.   
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING  

  February 19, 2018 

         Social  1830              Dinner 1915 

            (6:30 p.m.)                 (7:15 p.m.) 

                 BEEF ’O’ BRADY’S      

        3030 Lake Washington Rd 

  Melbourne, FL 

 

Speaker:  Stephanie Murphy 
Topic:  Stephanie, our Secretary will speak about Planning and Mis-planning a Multi-

week Cruise to a Boating Rendezvous (with Learning Experiences) to South Carolina 

to view the recent eclipse.  

 

Stephanie is new to boat ownership.  She has always loved the water and been on boats from New 

Zealand to New England as a passenger.   Steph saw a notice in the Satellite Beach David Schechter 

Community Center newsletter stating that BRSPS would hold a class in Marine Communications in 

the spring of 2016.  Since then she has taken ABC3, the Piloting classes, and recently Engine     

Maintenance.  Stephanie worked in the computer industry and at Cape Canaveral and Patrick AFB 

for nearly 40 years.  She has technical degrees from Florida Tech and the University of Miami. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

MEETING TRANSPORTATION SERVICE 

 

If you are a member and need transportation to and from the Squadron General 

Meetings you are invited to call Shari Marshall, 734-347-2992 who will gladly 

make the arrangements for you.   There is no charge and no reason needed other 

than the desire to have a great evening with fellow Squadron members.  Call now 

and don’t miss out! 
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 Come 
Join 
Us! 

 
Saturday, Feb 17 

0900 to 1400 
 

   SAMSONS Island OPEN HOUSE 
 

The event starts at 0930, so we should be in place by 0915, and ends at 1400. 
 
There will be a table and 4 chairs supplied for us.  
A boat from behind the Satellite Beach Fire house on South Patrick Drive runs a shuttle service, and 
we need to let them know how many of us there will be and when we would like to board. 
 
Last year our group arrived at 0845 for set up.  If we take your own boat to the island we can come 
to the island anytime between 0800 and 0845 for set up.    
 

Volunteers are needed to retrieve items from the Crib (our storage unit) to bring along with us! 
Volunteers are needed to transport supplies to our assigned location on the island! 
Banners and Posters need to be hung! 
Volunteers are needed to staff the table, all or part of the time! 
 
If you volunteer for 1 task you don't, of course, have to volunteer for the others but why not?!? 

 

Be the first to sign up!   You will really enjoy this!   
  

Call or Email NOW! 
 

Gail 772-418-4507 or Gail.BRSPS@Gmail.com 

 

************************************************************** 
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 BRING TO NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO 2017 
MERIT MARK RECIPIENTS!! 

  

 Tony Adams      Ernst Hofmann 

 George Ammon     Harvey Inventasch 

 Bob Becker      Ed LeCun 

 Carol Carbee     Shari Marshall 

 John Carbee      Jim Merker      

 Brian Dutra      Stephanie Murphy 

 Ken Emandes     John Pechar 

 John Fritz      Dick Peoples 

 Earl Gillespie     Adam Smith 

 Roger Hill      Bill Veit 

 Dave Hixenbaugh     Gail Wall 

 Lucy Hixenaugh     Ed Wrasmann 

  
The Merit Mark Committee has the honor, privilege, and responsibility of preparing merit mark recom-

mendations for those Active and Family members who have made substantial efforts on behalf of our 

Squadron during the calendar year 2016. 

  
A Merit Mark is awarded by the Chief Commander to USPS members who have furthered the inter-

ests, programs, and objectives of USPS, its districts, and its squadrons.  Members are limited to one 

Merit Mark per year.  When a merit mark recommendation is approved, the Chief Commander issues a 

certificate to the recipient, who is then entitled to wear a special merit mark insignia on his/her USPS 

uniform. 

  
After earning five Merit Marks, a member becomes known as a Senior Member, and upon earning 25 

Merit Marks, the member is designated a Life Member and is exempt from paying dues. 
 

Lt/C Gail Wall, P 

Chair, Merit Mark Committee 
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 Trumpy Yacht “Freedom” 
 
The 104ft fantail motor yacht Freedom, designed by 

John Trumpy, was the 181st built to come out of 

the Mathis Yacht Building Company since the 

builder’s inception in 1910.  Aubert J. Fay of Lowell, 

Massachusetts, was the client, but she went on to 

have several owners.  Perhaps the most illustrious 

were Mr. and Mrs. J.P. Donahue of New York.  As 

the daughter of F.W. Woolworth, Donahue was 

considered in 1930 to be one of the wealthiest 

women in the country. Freedom served as an exten-

sion to their Palm Beach home.  When McMillen 

first laid eyes on Freedom in 2001 on the St. John’s 

River, south of Jacksonville, Florida, the yacht had 

fallen on hard times, like so many of these vintage 

beauties.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reconstruction began in 2005. At the height of the 

project, McMillen employed 25 skilled craftsmen, 

working approximately 4,000 man-hours per month. 

In the Newport area, classic yachts are revered; it 

was an honor to work on the restoration.  

 

To wrap your mind around the project, Freedom 

from the deck down is brand new. The deckhouse 

framing and about 80 percent of the original mahog-

any paneling were salvaged, as well as a good deal of 

the original hardware, which has been rechromed 

and appears new. Amazingly, most of the porcelain 

in the baths is original, such as the 1920s bathtub. It 

was the deft hand of Elizabeth McMillen that made 

this boat come to life, through interior design and 

décor that respects the period with a modern flair. 

The art is in the details—and there are so many  

details aboard Freedom, such as 14 coats of varnish 

and details counting, that the visual effects of 

coming upon the boat are simply stunning.  

 

Freedom’s traditional displacement hull shape is 

extremely efficient. It allows for comparatively 

small engines: two 526hp John Deere          

PowerTech engines with 44ft-long shafts, to 

push what is a 104ft, 156-ton boat to her   
cruising speed of 12 knots. Captain Brad Stahl 

reports that while cruising the Intracoastal   

Waterway, Freedom will burn about 17 gallons 

per hour, and about 22 to 25 gallons when 

cruising open waters. The ideal max is about 15 

knots. But it’s not about speed, it’s about com-

fort.  
 

The restoration took nearly seven years at a 

cost of seven million dollars, but in the video of 
the launching in May 2009, Earl McMillen is  

grinning from ear to ear.  (Showboats Interna-

tional, May 2010) 
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THE CHAPLAIN’S REPORT:   P/D/C George Ammon, SN 

   

Please be aware that George fell earlier in November and fractured his neck.  He is 

still at Melbourne Terrace Rehab 251 E. Florida Ave, next to Sea Pines in Palm Bay,   

Room 605, 321 821-6113..  A call or a visit would certainly cheer him up. 

 

We all know life is fragile and uncertain.  Please feel free to make me aware of any    

special needs any of our squadron members may have.  Contact me at (321)  

773-2426. 

                 

 

 

 

I want to thank all those people who keep in touch with their friends and fellow 

members.   We look forward to seeing all of you at future meetings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES TO OUR MEMBERS 

CELEBRATING IN FEBRUARY! 

   Robert Abend   Danielle Friedlander 

   German Castro  Stephen Moon 

   Brian Dutra    
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2018 Bimini Cruise-Dates and Plan 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS SHARED FROM CENTRAL FLORIDA SAIL AND 
POWER SQUADRON—ALL DISTRICT 23 MEMBERS ARE INVITED TO JOIN IN!  

Dates of Trip May 15 – 23 Yes, this is a mid week trip and our first in the month of May. We will arrive 
in Fort Lauderdale, Tuesday May 15, at Bahia Mar and cross the next day May 16 to North Bimini. We 
will return on May 23. We will stay at Bimini Big Game club on North Bimini. We presently have 15 
slips and 8 rooms reserved. All of the island amenities are at North Bimini, beautiful clean beaches, 
fishing, snorkeling, diving, beach comb-ing , gambling, pools and great food.  

The Big Game Club identifier for reservations and discounts is “BIMFG” (Bimini Fun Group). Bimini Big 
Game Club 1-800-867-4764 May 16 – 23 Bahia Mar Yacht Club Marina 2-954-627-6309 May 15 Ask for 
Stephanie to obtain group rate. Double Tree by Hilton (hotel at Bahia Mar, if needed) 1-954-764-2233 
May 15 Golf Cart Rental – cash only, Renee & Sluggo's Golf Carts. 1-242-473-5121 North Bimini is two 
miles long and carts are highly recommended either 2 , 4 or 6 passenger. May 15 -23. The crossing 
from Fort Lauderdale to North Bimini is 54 miles of ocean open water. Boat sizes acceptable for this 
trip are minimum 26 foot and either a closed bow, cruiser or high gunwale fishing boats with through 
hull scuppers. No flats, bay or bowrider boats. In order to run with the group boats should be able to 
maintain 20 – 24 knots in open water.  

Trailered boats will launch at Harbor Town Marina in Dania beach, just south of Fort Lauderdale. 
Truck and trailer parking for the week is $10 per day. No reservation needed. Update: The dockage 
and room rates at BBGC have been reduced from 2017. Boats are now $1.75 per foot and rooms are 
$179 per night plus tax and fees. These prices are for early reservations only.  

The trip is now ONLY FIVE months away. I encourage you take advantage of the next two months to 
make boat improvements and service. The boat service departments are slow now and many service 
price specials are offered. This also gets you ready for spring and test runs. Those of you with ADD 
and Procrastinators schedule those vacation days NOW ! This is going to be the best trip ever and you 
want to a part of the fun. Any questions call Gary Yeomans at 407-810-1314 or email at                  
Garyyeomansphotography@Gmail.com If you are even remotely interested in attending this year's 
Bimini crossing trip, please email me back with your contact information and I will add you to the 
Bimini email list. (tonengib@gmail.com)  

MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS TODAY!  
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NEWS FROM NATIONAL 

National Safety Committee is promoting “America’s Boating Club” 

The Decal Awareness Program received a grant from the “United States Power Squad-
rons” Board of Governors to purchase 35,000 Vessel Examiner (VE) business cards and 
ship them to all VE’s. This card serves as a segue for promoting “America’s Boating 
Club” which also benefits the Vessel Safety Check program. Please expect your cards to 

arrive later this month, and thank you for your support. 

Stf/C Bob Bales 

 

************************************************************************************ 
 

BRSPS new signs at Ballard Park and Front Street Boat Ramps 

 
Purchased by the Squadron and installed by the Melbourne Park and Rec Department. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo by Ernst Hofmann 



 

            
DRAGON TALES February 2018      Page 19 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Boaters, By Boaters 
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BANANA RIVER BOOSTER CLUB 
We are reviving our Booster Club.  A  

$10 contribution is all it takes to  
support your Squadron for a year. 

 
We wish to thank our first supporters : 

 

                      P/C Earl Gillespie, P  (10’15) 

                       P/V/C Dick Peoples, SN (07’16) 

                       P/D/C George Ammon, SN (01’17) 

                        P/C Ken Peters, SN (02’17) 

 

YOU TOO CAN BE A BRSPS BOOSTER MEMBER1 

 

THE CLEAN BOATER PLEDGE: 
 

 

 Keep Florida’s waters free of trash and recycle 

 Practice proper fueling techniques 

 Use pump-out facilities 

 Help prevent the spread of exotics 

 Be a Clean Boater example 

 Encourage fellow boaters to “Take the Pledge” 

  

Remember that a clean environment starts with ME 
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BRIDGE OFFICERS 
Commander                                          

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

 

Executive Officer  

OPEN’ 

 

Administrative Officer 

Lt/C Gail Wall, P 

321-327-2785 

  

Squadron Educational Officer   

OPEN 

 

Secretary 

Lt/C Stephanie Murphy 

321-723-1817 

  

Treasurer                    

P/D/Lt/C Dave Hixenbaugh,SN 

321-795-1588 

 
Asst. Educational Officers        

P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN 

321-777-9462 

Lt/C John Pechar 

724-263-0273 

Editor   
Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Web Site: 

www.bananariversps.org 

 

Banana River Sail and Power  

Squadron 

Voice Mailbox—321-220-7775 

 

 

General Membership Meetings are 

held on the 3rd Monday of the 

month. 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN 

P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN 

Lt Harvey Inventasch, SN 

P/C Edmund LeCun, JN 

 

EX-OFFICIO  
P/C James Merker, AP 

 

FINANCIAL REVIEW COMM 

P/V/C Dick Peoples, SN 

Lt Dan Friedlander 

P/C Carol Carbee, SN 

 

RULES COMM 

P/V/C Dick Peoples, SN 

 

NOMINATING COMM 

Lt Nancy Adams, S 

 

MERIT MARK CHAIR 

Lt Gail Wall, S 

 Dragon Tales, published monthly, is the official publication of the Banana River Sail and Power Squadron.  

It is mailed to members, district, and national officers and our supporters.  Opinions are those expressed 

by the writer and do not necessarily reflect the policy of nor imply agreement with the Dragon Tales 

staff, Banana River Sail and Power Squadron, D23, or USPS.  At the discretion of the Dragon Tales staff, 

articles submitted may be printed in all, or in part, or may be rewritten.  Advertisements appearing in the 

Dragon Tales are supplied by our supporters and no endorsement is expressed or implied. 
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Contact us to schedule your next event! 

321-773-5341 

1896 South Patrick Drive 

Indian Harbour Beach, FL  32937 
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                       February 2018 

Complete Air & Heat, Inc. 

Contractor & Service 
“Family owned & operated” Since 1975 

Sales  *  Service  *  Installations 

321-773-8434 

www.completeairandheat.com 

http://www.completeairandheat.com/


 

   - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut here to Clip Upcoming Events - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron web site - bananariversps.org 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron Voice Mailbox - 321-220-7775 

Membership meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of the month .  

DRAGON TALES 
 

February 2017 

  UP-COMING SQUADRON & DISTRICT EVENTS — 2018 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron 

2773 Floridiane Avenue 

Melbourne, FL  32935 
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FEBRUARY 

10 VHF RADIO TRAINING 

13 EXECUTIVE MEETING    1900     BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach 

17 SAMSONS ISLAND OPEN HOUSE  0900 Boat over from Satellite Beach Fire Dept 

18-25 USPS ANNUAL MEETING    Orlando Omni Rosen Hotel, Orlando 

19 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 BEEF ‘O’ BRADY’S 

        3030 Lake Washington Rd, Melbourne 

21, 28 INSTRUCTOR DEVELOPMENT    1830 Keiser University, 900 S. Babcock St, Melbourne 

21 DRAGON TALES DEADLINE               Email to sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

24 INSTRUCTOR RECERTIFICATION  0900 Ascension Lutheran Church, 1053 Pinetree Dr, IHB 

 

MARCH 

3 PELICAN ISLAND WILDLIFE FESTIVAL  1000 Riverview Park, US Hwy 1, Sebastian 

3-4 GRANT SEFOOD FESTIVAL   1000 US Hwy 1, Grant 

7, 14, 21  INSTRUCTOR DEVELOPMENT   1830 Keiser University, 900 S. Babcock St, Melbourne 

13 EXECUTIVE MEETING    1900     BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach 

17 ABC3      0900 Ascension Lutheran Church, 1053 Pinetree Dr, IHB 

16-18 SHRIMP FESTIVAL & CRAT BEER HULABALOO 1000 Riverview Park, US Hwy 1, Sebastian 

19 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 BEEF ‘O’ BRADY’S 

        3030 Lake Washington Rd, Melbourne 

21 DRAGON TALES DEADLINE               Email to sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

23-25 D23 SPRING CONFERENCE   9000 Holiday Inn LPGA, Daytona Beach 

 


